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Trinity Lutheran Church Shares 

 

THANKSGIVING  

 
WORSHIP WITH US THANKSGIVING EVE 

WEDNESDAY, NOV. 23, 2016 AT 7:00 PM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“Thanks be to God 

for his indescribable gift!” 

2nd Corinthians 9:15 
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GIVE THANKS 

WITH A 

GRATEFUL HEART! 



    

                  Noah’s Ark    

            November 2016 

 
 
           Greetings Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

 

 We’ve reached the end of October and enter into the month of November!   

Within two days, the Lutheran church will celebrate two great church holidays.  On  

October 31st, we will celebrate Reformation Day and on November 1st, it will be All  

Saints Day.  After the Reformation, Doctor Martin Luther wrote - “Not from Men  

have I received my Gospel but from heaven alone, through my Lord Jesus Christ.”   

 The purpose of the Reformation was to free the Gospel for the people of God.   

It’s hard to imagine life without the Gospel and that it was in chains.  It’s even harder  

to imagine God’s people without the Gospel of our Lord.  People have probably never  

thought that the Gospel would be locked away from them.  The Gospel has always  

been there.  We tend to hear the Gospel every Sunday but how many of us actually  

live by the Gospel? 

 Before the Reformation, the people in Germany and the majority of Europe  

were not used to hearing God’s word.  The Catholic Church used the Gospel for it’s  

own benefit.  The people didn’t have the word at their fingertips like we do.  When  

Luther came to the realization of what the Gospel truly was, He knew God’s people  

needed to hear it and live by it.  The church wasn't proclaiming God’s word truthfully.   

He wanted to do something about it.  By posting the 95 Theses on the church door,  

it was his way of letting the church know which direction they were heading towards. 

 

Luther said: “Christ became the face of God - a loving face, the face of One who  

sacrificed Himself for us. Forgiveness of sins became a reality in Christ, in whom  

alone was salvation.  It was God’s work-, man received a free gift, in faith.  But even  

the forgiven man could not meet the demands of the Law. Judged by the righteous  

will of God he was still a sinner, but accounted righteous (simul justus et peculator).”    

 

 As a saint of God, God no longer just sees the sinner but sees one redeemed.  

We are not recognized by our works but by the work of Jesus Christ. Christ worked  

and gave us His life by dying on the cross.  May we never shackle the Gospel! May we  

never hold it to ourselves.  Let’s share the news that you too are a saint in Christ.  Let’s  

get ready to reach God’s people and to proclaim the Good News.   

    

                 Have a great month in the LORD, Pastor Travis 

 
________________ 
Conrad Bergendoff, The Church of the Lutheran Reformation, Concordia Publishing  

House, St. Louis MO 1967 page 34-35  

Lutheran Service Book Order Form 

 

    If you are interested in purchasing one or      

 more hymnals- Cost $30.00 each -fill in the 

 form below and return it with your check     

 made out to Trinity Lutheran Church 

           Memo line: Hymnals—Thank you! 
 

Presented by: 

 

_______________________________________________________ 

Your Name as you would like it to appear 

 

____  In Memory of 

 

_____In Honor of 

 

_____In Thanksgiving to God for 

 

 

_______________________________________________________ 

Name of Person or Event being honored or remembered 

 

 

 

Presented by: 

 

_______________________________________________________ 

Your Name as you would like it to appear 

 

____  In Memory of 

 

_____In Honor of 

 

_____In Thanksgiving to God for 

 

 

_______________________________________________________ 

Name of Person or Event being honored or remembered 

 

 

A nameplate dedication will be put in the front  

of each hymnal similar to the ones above 

 

“Honor the Lord with your possessions and with the first fruits 

of all your increase.” Proverbs 3:9 

https://www.cph.org/images/Product/large/031170.jpg


TLCShares News & Pics 

BAPTISMS 

On Sunday, October 9th, Charley Isabell’s 

Baptism had to be postponed due to  

Hurricane Matthew and travel from Florida 

being canceled. Charley is the daughter of  

Tara (Evans) & Anthony Duncan, Grand- 

daughter of David & Carole Evans. We will 

keep you updated as we hear of a future date. 

 

                                   WEDDING 

 CONGRATULATIONS! 

 On Saturday, October 1st  

 Lauren MacDonald & Josh Perotti  

 were married at Trinity. 

 May our gracious Lord bless your  

 marriage and may He guide your  

 plans for the future. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Wedding Prayer from the front of the 

wedding bulletin: 

 

“Heavenly Father, Please bless us on this holy day of new beginnings. 

Teach us to love purely and faithfully with a love like Yours. With 

each new dawn, may we draw closer to each other as we draw closer  

to You. Amen” 

 

Congratulations to Alison Baade who is off to Boston for her Masters. 

 

                            “What Does Trinity Lutheran  

                                   Church Mean to Me?”  

 

   by Brittany Cullum 

 

   Trinity Lutheran is like a second home to me.             

 

 It's someplace I always feel comfortable, 

 welcomed and loved. I was baptized, 

 attended Sunday school and made my  

 confirmation at Trinity. It's where the seed of my faith was planted, 

 nurtured, grew and is still growing. My daughter, Sophia, was  

 baptized here in September of 2013 and is now attending Sunday 

 School. Her favorite part of Sunday is going to Church and learn-

 ing about the love Jesus has for her alongside her friends. She  

 always looks forward to the smiling faces that greet her when 

 she runs through the doors. Sophia loves how excited Pastor Travis 

 is to see her and all the kids when they come up for the children's 

 sermon and how much fun he makes learning about the Lord.  

 

 Trinity Lutheran is such a big part of our lives and we love it! 

 

 

  CONGRATULATION TO 

  LOWELL & CHRISTINE 

  DICKERSON on the birth 

  of a daughter, Caroline Marie, 

  born on September 19th. 

  She was 7 lbs., 5 oz. 

 

 

  CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING 

    Next meeting, Thursday, November 17th at 7 PM 

 

 

 Daylight savings time ends 

 Sunday, 11/6. Remember to 

 set your clocks back one hour 

 before retiring Saturday night.  

 



Trinity Lutheran Church 

Worship Assistants’ Schedule 

     November 2016 

 
  Serve the Lord with grateful hearts.  

        Please be at your assigned post                                            

     15 minutes prior to start of service 

Thanksgiving –please call church office if you can serve. Thanks! 

If you can’t make your scheduled assignment please contact a replace-

ment from your list and call the church office to let them know. 

Call Kim Flower be added to assistants’ lists 1-954-224-1816 

*Head usher responsible for head count/offerings;  

other ushers tidying pews 

To sign up for Altar, Flowers, Sanctuary Light, Fellowship,  

please fill in the charts in church hallway or call office 676-1340 

Sanctuary Light $5/Sunday Flowers $20/vase, 2 available each week 

       Put you’re ALL on the Altar and help fill the OPEN slots! 

 

ADVENT BEGINS Sunday, Nov 27th 

  

Here is an Advent Devotional written 

by Deaconess Intern Phyllis Yee 

  
        Isaiah 7:14 
 “Therefore the Lord himself will give you a sign.   
 Behold, the virgin shall conceive and bear a son,  
 and shall call his name Immanuel.” 
 
    During the season of Advent we prepare, wait and hope for the cele-
 bration and coming of Jesus’ birth at Christmas and it reminds us that 
 we eagerly await for Jesus’ return in glory. As Christians we take part 
 in Advent as a way to celebrate the promise of our Savior, Jesus 
 Christ. During this season of Advent as we prepare for the coming of 
 our Lord we need to remember to focus solely on the Word of God and 
 block out the distractions around us.  
  
    “Be still and know that I am God” (Psalm 46:10). We have to take a 
 step back and remember that Advent isn’t about the Christmas lists, 
 cookies, decorations or the stress of the constant hustle and bustle of 
 the season. It’s about Jesus! We need to keep our eyes focused on 
 Jesus and not allow the stresses of the Christmas season to distract 
 us from what’s really important. As we prepare this Advent season we 
 need to pray to God and ask Him to help us see what we can do to “let 
 every heart prepare Him room.” We need to do a better job of prepar-
 ing our hearts to celebrate the arrival of Jesus into our world. Some 
 ways might include: reading an Advent devotional every day, spending 
 time in prayer, or lighting your Advent wreath and reading Scripture.    
 Surely in everything we do this month we can find room for Him some-
 where in our lives! How will you prepare your heart this Advent sea-
 son? 
 
 Prayer: 
    Heavenly Father, during this season of Advent we ask that You open 
 and guide our hearts to be prepared for the greatest gift You ever gave 
 to us, Your Son Jesus Christ. Fill our lives with joy every day as we set 
 aside time to You, O Lord. Guide us Lord to set our priorities around 
 doing things that will bring us closer to You. Help us to remember what 
 we are celebrating. In the frantic moments of this Advent season let us 
 find the time to become centered on You. Hold us in Your loving arms 
 and give us comfort and peace as You gave to us through the birth of 
 Your Son, Jesus. Thank You for the many gifts and blessings You of-
 fer to us. In Jesus’ Holy Name! Amen! 

 

 

Assistants 11/6 Sunday 
All Saints Day 

 9:30 AM 

11/13 Sunday 

9:30 AM  

11/20 Sunday 

9:30 AM 

11/23 Wed 

Thanksgiving 

7 PM 

11/27 Sun 
1st Sun Adv 

9:30 AM 

Chancel  J Bruckner Kim Flower Cheo Teng Phyllis Yee Bill Charon 

Acolyte Lucas 

Rabanal 

Andrew  

Noak 

Adrien  

Brunelle 
OPEN Amanda  

Baade 

Reader  Scott Miller Kim Flower Jane Sorenson OPEN Carol Rosa 

Ushers *Scott Miller 

Rob Edwins 

Ted Norelius 

 

*Will Flower 

Jerry Flower 

Cheo Teng 

*Ted Sitterer 

Guy Brunelle 

Rod Catano 

OPEN *Bob B 

Rick Ranno 

George M 

Greeters Mim Edwins Bob Bartlotti Pat Seaman OPEN Phyllis Yee 

Nursery  Elise N Ali Bebry Amelia N - Elise N 

Altar  OPEN OPEN Pastor Travis OPEN Phyllis Yee 

Sanct Lite OPEN OPEN OPEN - OPEN 

Flowers  1 Uhlendorf OPEN 2-Charon - OPEN 

Fellow-

ship 

Olsen/ 

Bloechle 
OPEN OPEN OPEN OPEN 



NEWS IN THE PEWS 

 

 Sunday Morning Bible Study at 8:30 AM in the Upper Room.  

 Led by Edith Uhlendorf 

 

 Men’s Bible Study will resume this month on Wednesdays at  

 9 AM  Leader: Bill Charon 

 

 Women’s Bible Study continues to meet on Thursdays at 1 PM. 

 Led by Pastor Travis studying the Gospel of John. 

 

           Thursday Evening  Family Worship 6 PM  

 

 Bell Choir awaits two more ringers to join for rehearsals to 

 begin. Watch for announcements! 

 

 The Church Office Closed on Veteran’s Day and 

 Thanksgiving Day. 

 

 CHECK IN TO TRINITY ON YOUR FACEBOOK PAGE  
               EACH TIME YOU COME TO CHURCH AND HELP  
                            IN CAUSES FOR NEEDY CHILDREN 
 
                www.facebook.com/trinitylutherangc 
         website: www.trinitylutheranglencove.com 
          text messages: text@74 forest to 81010  
          from Pastor Travis and receive daily  
          devotions and weekly Bible Challenge updates 
 
  
 AMAZONSMILE PRIME 
 
 Amazon donates 0.5% of the price of your eligible purchases 
 to Trinity Lutheran Church when you shop at  
 

                           smile.amazon.com  
 
 AmazonSmile is the same Amazon you know with the added 
 benefit of supporting charitable organizations. So when you 
 consider online shopping for Christmas remember smile. 
 amazon.com and Trinity Lutheran Church. Happy Shopping! 

 

 MISSIONARY TO MACAU PREACHED AT TRINITY 

 

 On Sunday, Oct. 23rd Rev. Steven Mahlburg. missionary to 

 Macau, China, preached at Trinity and after the service gave 

 a PowerPoint presentation of his ministry to be. He and his wife 

 Martha have 5 children: Autumn, Liberty, Skye, Rose and Duncan. 

 Please keep them in prayer as they raise money and prepare  to 

 go to Macau. If you would like to support Steve as a missionary 

 you may donate to the Lutheran Church Missouri Synod (LCMS) 

 online or mail a gift to LCMS and put Mahlburg-Macau support 

 on the memo line. There are donation forms and envelopes in 

 the narthex of church. Mail to Lutheran Church-Missouri Synod 

 PO Box 66861, St Louis MO 63166-6861 

 

 Jesus said “Go ye therefore and teach all nations baptizing them 

 in the name of the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit: 

 Teaching them to observe all things whatsoever I have com-

 manded you: and, lo, I am with you always, even unto the end of 

 the world. Amen” Matthew 28:19-20 



    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Lutheran Service Book Hymnal Dedications were received: 
 
 Reminiscent of One Heart Praise Worship Team Dedications by Bill 
 & Kay Charon in honor of and in memory of its musicians/singers.  
 In Memory of Steve Rettegi, keyboard musician 
 In Memory of Richard Fosmire 
 In Memory of Dottie Kossmann & Deacon Charlie Kossmann  
  
 In Honor of Rev. Jessie & Deacon Nancy Forrest 
 In Honor of Minister Adrian & Pandora Hersey 
 In Honor of Patricia Seaman 
 In Honor of Moon Kim, vocalist, guitar 
 In Honor of Christie Callahan, keyboard musician 
 In Honor of Tony Mazzella, Jr., pianist 
 
 Dedicated by David & Carole Evans 
 In Memory of Charlie & Hella Finegan 
 In Thanksgiving to God for Tara, Bryan and Charley 

 
 Memorials/Honorariums: 
 In Memory of    Given by  Designated 
 
 Barbara Stankevich   Kay & Bill Charon Boiler 
 (Jane Sorenson’s sister)   
                                        
  Julio Marcelo Luengas Rod Catano 

 

  Richard Fosmire Edith & Frank  Uhlendorf General/Boiler 

      Harriet & Mike Rich 

      Kay & Bill Charon Benevolent 

      George & Zel Meyer 

      Jane Sorenson 

      Roberta Baade 

      Elsie Armstrong 

      Lynda Madden Music 

      Pat Seaman  Boiler 

  In Honor of Richard’s love for Trinity Ida Madden  Music 

 

 Please note: Unless otherwise designated, Richard’s Memorials will 

be divided between Debt Reduction and Boiler costs. 

 

  In Honor of Harriet & Mike Rich’s Anniversary 

      Pat Seaman  Boiler 

Called Home by the Lord 

 

Richard Fosmire was called Home by the Lord  

on October 13th at the age of 79 years old. 

Our congregation is deeply saddened at Rich’s passing but trust 

our Lord’s will that He took him as quickly as He did. Before he passed 

Rich enjoyed an outing with Cheo Teng and was happy when he was  

dropped off. Thank God they had a beautiful day to park at the beach  

and talk and then take a drive around Morgan Island. God’s creation 

is always soothing to behold. His last phone call was to Anita, his 

longtime sidekick, and they talked about going out for a steak dinner 

together; and Rich was going to make a pork chop for dinner shortly.  

He never got to make that chop, he sat on his bed and collapsed. A 

Memorial service was held at church the following Sunday and then  

another on Monday night for those who couldn’t attend on Sunday.  

 

How many members will it take to fill Rich’s shoes at Trinity? All of us 

need to pitch in and help. We will all miss him welcoming us on Sunday 

morning, sitting on the back pew after getting there at 8 AM  

to open the doors, put on the heat or a.c., plug in the coffee pot 

and wait for parishioners needing to use the lift. We will miss his 

lovely tenor voice in the choir also. He will be missed at the Men’s 

Wednesday morning Bible Study. It feels strange to walk by his office 

and not see Rich sitting there or not getting a faithful call from him 

reminding us we are serving in some capacity on Sunday morning. 

So Richard, may you receive from your Savior your eternal reward. 

May you sing His praises on high as we join you here on earth below. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
“Precious in the sight of the Lord is the death of His faithful servants.”  
                                              Psalm 116:15 
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The LWML Atlantic District 

Lutheran Women’s Missionary League  

Fall Retreat 

was held October 14-16, 2016 

at Tuscarora Inn, Mount Bethel, PA 

Retreat Leader: Mrs. Monique Nunes 

Theme: Stand by Your Man 

Brittany, Phyllis & Pat attended.          John 20:11-18 

 

The Ladies Guild will meet on Monday, November 14th  

at 12 noon. Bring a sandwich for lunch. Refreshments will be  

supplied by hostess of the month, Phyllis Yee.  

If you can’t make the Guild meeting on the 14th, the young women 

of Trinity will meet on Thursday, Nov. 17th at 7 PM, come then! 

Please try to make one of these two opportunities to serve the 

Lord with gladness. 

We will be hosting the December LWML Advent Breakfast 

and will be working on Ornaments and plans for Gingerbread Houses. 

 

Sewing Group meets on the 2nd & 4th Tuesdays of the month at 10. 

Come join us. Eight quilts have been sent to Lutheran World Relief 

and four more are ready to go. 

 

TLCSHARES—CHURCH  FOOD                                                             

PANTRYAND THRIFT SHOP 

3RD SAT OF THE MONTH 

NOVEMBER 19TH 9:30-NOON 

 

The Food Pantry would appreciate donations of pancake and cake 

mixes, oatmeal, cereal, pasta/sauce, rice/particularly yellow rice,  

canned meats, tuna fish, instant mashed potatoes, jelly and peanut butter, 

school snacks and box drinks, canned and dried fruits, coffee and tea, 

and shopping bags are also needed. Thanks for your continued help! 

 

WANTED—used/unwanted costume jewelry to be sold at the 

monthly Pantry sale for profits for Ladies Guild. Blessing & Thanks 

 

REMEMBER YOUR MITES, THERE ARE MANY MORE 

MISSION PROJECTS TO COMPLETE, EVERY PENNY COUNTS! 

 

 Trinity Church Anniversary Gifts were received from: 

 

 Carole & David Evans, Kandy Davis, Marie Hallett,  

 Bishop Derek & Amy Lecakes, Amy & Tom O’Brien, 

 Pastor Vic Rapp, Ben Farnan and Janet & Ed Burfeindt 

 with the message “Where have the years gone to—sending 

 our love to all of our Trinity family, Janet & Ed  

 

Richard Fosmire at lectern leading the choir anthem 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Congratulation to Edith Uhlendorf  for 40 years of volunteer 

 service as a auxiliary member of the Northwell Health System. 

 A luncheon celebrating Edith and 11 others was held at the 

 Crest Hollow Country Club. Well Done Edith! 

 

 A gift was received from Karin and Kirsten Jacobsen 

 for the Noah’s Ark Newsletter. Thank you ladies for your 

 faithfulness in reading the newsletter and for your support. 

 

 College Boxes will be sent to our students at school. If you  

 have a student not yet listed please give info to Ann Olsen. 

 Also, we are collecting items to send out at the end of 

 November. Collection box is in the narthex. Thank you for 

 any items you may think of that will come in handy for them 

 and that they may know their church is thinking and praying  

 for them. Example: Instant soup, hot chocolate, snack bars, 

 stamps, writing pads, envelopes, popcorn for microwave. 

 

 On the eleventh hour, of the eleventh day, of the eleventh month  

 Pray for our Veterans and those serving our country now. 



 We will be celebrating All Saints Day 

 on Sunday, Nov. 6th at 9:30 AM. 

 If you have a name you would like read 

 of anyone who has passed this last year 

 and a bell tolled, please notify the church 

 office by Thursday, Nov. 3rd. 676-1340. 

“And I heard a voice from heaven saying to me,  

Write, Blessed are those who die in the Lord from 

 henceforth: Yes, says the Spirit, that they may rest from their  

 labors; and their works do follow them.” Rev. 14:13 

 

 

Samaritan’s Purse 

OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD 
Ted Norelius explains to the church body the Sunday 

School’s Mission Project to gather boxes of toys for 

children whose parents cannot afford to buy for them. 

Please pick up a box outside the narthex door and 

fill it with toys as per list enclosed and include a  

donation for shipping. Thanks for your help! 

 

Deadline to return boxes is Sunday, NOV. 13th 

 
MEN MARK YOUR CALENDARS! 

 

         “FATHERHOOD AND FAITHFULNESS” SEMINAR 

 WILL BE HELD AT TRINITY LUTHERAN 

 CHURCH ON SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 19TH 

 FROM 2:30 TO 4:30 PM. The Rev. Dr. John Nunes, 

 President of Concordia College in Bronxville will be 

 leading the study. It promises to be a wonderful  

 opportunity to grow in your faith and fellowship. 

 Rev. Nunes will preach on the 20th and his lovely 

              wife Monique will be singing the offertory. Be sure 

              not to miss these two events. 

 

 

CHURCH DIRECTORY:  We are planning a new church 

directory with Edith Uhlendorf coordinating it. Juli Charon 

will be our photographer. Please fill out a form with your infor-

mation and that of your family members should you choose to.  

If you would like to help on the committee please see Edith. 

If former members would like to be listed in the directory, please 

send in your name, address, phone, email, photo, etc. to the 

church office and mark Directory. Thank you, see you in the…     Church Directory! 

Thursday Night Family Worship 

at 6 PM with Holy Communion 

 
An informal service geared to young 

families, one-half hour long, yet the  

kids are still squirming, but that’s  

okay, it’s a great way to get kids  

used to going to church. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The young children help 

Pastor Travis in serving 

the Lord’s Supper 

 

They 

love  

to 

sing 

and  

pick  

the  

last 

song 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 We have learned about the Ten Commandments, The Apostles     

 Creed, The Lord’s Prayer and now the Psalms. Come join us!! 



 


